
 
 

 
 

 

 
May 2, 2019 
 

HB 154 – Ohio House Votes 83-12 to 
Repeal State Takeovers 

 
Yesterday the Ohio House of Representatives voted 83-12 in favor of HB 154(Jones-
R/J.Miller-D), which would repeal state-mandated Academic Distress Commissions and 
restore control of local school districts to elected school boards. 
  
The current state takeover law (HB 70 – 131st General Assembly) provides no citizen 
oversight through elected school boards, no voice for classroom teachers and has 
been bad for our kids. 
  
 “The OEA has always believed that silencing the voices of educators and local officials 
in determining the best ways to improve student performance was ill-conceived,” said 
OEA President Becky Higgins. “Educators want to be able to advocate for their students 
and we are very pleased that House lawmakers have taken the first step toward 
replacing the current law. We look forward to working with Senate members to complete 
this important task.” 
  
State government has already taken away local control 
from Youngstown, Lorain and East Cleveland schools. In the next two years, if 
current law is not changed, state government could take away local control 
from Dayton, Columbus, Canton, Mansfield, Lima, Toledo, Ashtabula, Euclid, Nort
h College Hill and Painesville schools. 
  
HB 154, which has strong bi-partisan support, also includes accountability measures 
that require school districts that have an F-rated building to set up school improvement 
teams.     


